
Testimony for SB 348-1 
 
To the Oregon Judiciary Committee: 
 
I am writing today to voice my position on SB 348-1. I truly appreciate the work you are doing 
to support Measure 114. I hope you will continue your work and reach a decision that will not 
weaken this measure. 
 
I have three granddaughters and one of my biggest fears is that they will experience a mass 
shooting in their lifetime. Whatever we can do as a society to protect future generations—and 
indeed ourselves— from gun violence must be done now. The requirements in Measure 114 for 
requiring permits for hunting guns and providing strong background checks to assure gun 
buyers are not a danger to themselves or others are necessary to protect our society from 
needless death by gun violence. Please help Oregon lead the way to a more peaceful future for 
all. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lisa Marsh  
 


